
End of School Year Ceremony 2020/21 

(15 July 2021) 

 

The End of School Year Ceremony 2020/21 of our school was successfully held 

on 15 July 2021 (Thursday). Led by their class teachers, all classes attended the Flag-

raising Ceremony and the End of School Year Ceremony via video broadcasting.  

 

Principal YUEN gave a speech to the whole school after the Flag-raising 

Ceremony. He gave his heartfelt compliments to all students who stood out in both 

academic and other learning experiences amidst the difficulties and adversities brought 

by the COVID-19 pandemic, expressed gratitude to Assistant Principals for their 

assistance in enforcing and sustaining school polices, and sincerely thanked teachers 

and staff for their selfless contributions to nurturing and supporting students. He 

mentioned that the school has been undergoing different renovation works with the 

purpose of providing an ideal learning environment for students. He encouraged S5 

students to make good use of the summer holiday to prepare for the coming HKDSE 

Examination; while all other students should explore and develop diversified interests 

for better personal growth and prepare for the coming school year.  

 

Five teachers would be leaving Heung Chung after this school year, including 

Assistant Principal Ms. WU Lai-wan, Mr. TSE Man-fai, Ms. CHOW Sin-yung, Ms. NG 

Shu-hung and Ms. MOK Wing-man. Principal YUEN thanked all of them for their 

commitment and contribution to Heung Chung and wished them a fruitful and 

promising future. 

 

Principal YUEN then encouraged students to take part in the COVID-19 

Vaccination Programme to safeguard their physical health and allow the resuming of 

normal school life soon. He also wholeheartedly reminded students to abide by the law, 

and stay away from all dangerous and unlawful activities. He finally wished everyone 

a colourful and meaningful summer holiday. 

 

Upon her departure from Heung Chung to be the Principal of Cheung Chau 

Government Secondary School, the Assistant Principal Ms. WU Lai-wan shared her 

happy moments in Heung Chung and inspired students to uphold the school motto. She 

also encouraged students to broaden their horizons, establish good interpersonal skills, 

enhance communication skills especially their Chinese and English Language 

proficiency and develop different interests.  

 

Mr. TSE Man-fai, upon his retirement, also thanked his colleagues and gave words 

of encouragement to students on behalf of the PE Department and the Discipline Team.  

 

The End of School Year Ceremony came to a close with the announcement of 

students’ outstanding achievements in different fields as well as the results of the 

Sessional Examination. The 2020/21 school year ended successfully with the concerted 

efforts and commitments of all staff and students amidst the arduous times of COVID-

19.  


